
May 4, 2023

The Honorable Denis McDonough
Secretary
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs
810 Vermont Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20420

Dear Secretary McDonough:

As you are aware, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) issued a press release falsely stating that the 
proposal which became the Limit, Save, Grow Act would threaten medical care for 30 million veterans, worsen 
wait times for hundreds of thousands of veterans and survivors applying for benefits, and fail to honor the 
memory of all veterans.1

Mr. Secretary, the Department’s assertions are dishonest and shameless. The facts are that nowhere in the Limit,
Save, Grow Act is it indicated that the VA budget would be cut. The intent of the legislation is to set a topline 
number for the entire federal budget. Furthermore, the Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives Kevin 
McCarthy, Majority Leader Steve Scalise, Chairwoman for the House Committee on Appropriations Kay 
Granger, Chairman for the House Committee on Veterans’ Affairs Mike Bost, and others have all stated 
unequivocally that veterans will be protected, and the VA will be funded. The leaders of the Congressional 
bodies that oversee and fund the VA have all firmly stated that veterans’ earned care and benefits are not on the 
table. The VA purposely chose to ignore these facts in favor of baseless political talking points. 

Many members of Congress are deeply troubled and personally offended that the Biden Administration 
continues to use these dishonest talking points to create panic and fear in our veteran populations. The VA’s 
mission is to care for our veterans who have borne the battle. Our veterans made great sacrifices so that we may 
have the privilege to live freely in this great Nation. They did not make those sacrifices to be a talking point for 
a political party’s gain. They did not sacrifice themselves so they could be used as a pawn to create fear and 
anxiety among their fellow veterans. Political games have absolutely no place in the United States Department 
of Veterans Affairs.

Sincerely,

Jen A. Kiggans
Member of Congress

Derrick Van Orden
Member of Congress

1 “Budget Cut Proposals Would Hurt Veterans,” Office of Public and Intergovernmental Affairs, Department of Veterans Affairs, April 
21, 2023, https://www.va.gov/opa/pressrel/pressrelease.cfm?id=5874



Mariannette Miller-Meeks, M.D.
Member of Congress

Russell Fry
Member of Congress

C. Scott Franklin
Member of Congress

Stephanie Bice
Member of Congress

Monica De La Cruz
Member of Congress

Mark E. Green, MD
Member of Congress

Zach Nunn
Member of Congress

Brandon WIlliams
Member of Congress

Nathaniel Moran
Member of Congress

Jack Bergman
Member of Congress
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Guy Reschenthaler
Member of Congress

Dusty Johnson
Member of Congress

John S. Duarte
Member of Congress

Nicholas A. Langworthy
Member of Congress

Mike Collins
Member of Congress

Keith Self
Member of Congress

Kelly Armstrong
Member of Congress

Juan Ciscomani
Member of Congress

Brad R. Wenstrup, D.P.M.
Member of Congress

Harriet M. Hageman
Member of Congress
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Nancy Mace
Member of Congress

David G. Valadao
Member of Congress

John R. Moolenaar
Member of Congress

Anna Paulina Luna
Member of Congress

Rudy Yakym III
Member of Congress

Don Bacon
Member of Congress

Elijah Crane
Member of Congress

Michael V. Lawler
Member of Congress

Cory Mills
Member of Congress

Nick LaLota
Member of Congress
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Beth Van Duyne
Member of Congress

Kat Cammack
Member of Congress

Bryan Steil
Member of Congress

Lisa C. McClain
Member of Congress

Laurel M. Lee
Member of Congress

Dan Crenshaw
Member of Congress

Gregory F. Murphy, M.D.
Member of Congress

Max L. Miller
Member of Congress

Mike Garcia
Member of Congress

August Pfluger
Member of Congress
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Ryan K. Zinke
Member of Congress

Ronny L. Jackson
Member of Congress

Claudia Tenney
Member of Congress

Rich McCormick, MD, MBA
Member of Congress

Eric A. "Rick" Crawford
Member of Congress

John James
Member of Congress

Young Kim
Member of Congress

Neal P. Dunn, M.D.
Member of Congress

Bill Johnson
Member of Congress

Thomas H. Kean, Jr. 
Member of Congress
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James R. Baird
Member of Congress

Victoria Spartz
Member of Congress

Morgan Luttrell
Member of Congress

Michael Waltz
Member of Congress

Page 7


